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Nigel Shiftright, Automotive Anachronism and his MG TC. 

Created by Joe Troise and Phil Frank for Road & Track Magazine from 
1986 to 2006.   

   Next Meeting:     

October 27, 2015 

Larry Paceôs 1949 TC was once owned by Phil Frank, and used as the famed ñNigel 

Shiftrightò TC in many Road & Track articles. 
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The October 27 Meeting will be 
held at  the VFW Post,  45 Tabor 
Road, Morris Plains, NJ.  

 

Starts at 7:30pm  

(Car Display 7:00pm)  

 

2015 Meeting Dates  

 11/24, 11/25 

 

2015 OFFICERS & TRUSTEES           MEETINGS 

Meshing Gears is a publication of the MG Car Club  Central Jersey Centre, a 

non-profit organization established in 1962, and is dedicated to expanding 

and maintaining interest in British sports cars. 

The MG Car Club - Central Jersey Centre is an affiliate of the North 

American MGB Register, USA; the American MGB Association, USA; The 

MG Owners Club, UK; and the MG Car Club, UK founded in 1930 as the only 

factory supported and approved organization for all Mgôs. 

Membership in the MG Club is open to all. Ownership of a MG is not a 

condition of membership. 

Have a contribution to our newsletter?  

Please send it by the 10th of the month to:  

Rich Breton:  rbreton@optonline.net  Publication is the 15th of each month. 

Visit our  

website at 

mgccnj.org 

 

 

 

President   Gary Perrault   gperr@optonline.net 

Vice President                    Steve Wagoner               swag11@gmail.com 

Treasurer Karl Marx                        973-267- 3630 

Secretary  
Rudy 

Bescherer  
rdbescherer@yahoo.com 

Trustees at Large                Ole Flandrup oleMGB@gmail.com  

 Eliot Ganek                     ejganek@yahoo.com 

 Ed Orna ejorna@verizon.net 

Advisor Butch bfo@spsk.com 

Britfest Chairman               Charlie tregidgolaw@gmail.com 

Event & Rally Coordinator               Bob Knecht mgbowner@warwick.net 

Meeting Refreshments Steve stevegastwirth@aol.com 

Membership Chairlady      Mary  Hayes    mgmidgetmary@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor         Rich Breton rbreton@optonline.net 

Regalia Chairman                John Speiser jspeiser@aol.com 

Technical Advisor                Dave Collier                   dacollier1@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Mike Ruane mike@revelation.com 

2014 Member  

of the Year                             
Mary  Hayes            

Are you a member  

of the MGCCCJC?  

Annual dues are 

only $25.  

The benefits  

& events  

 continue all year!  
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Well, my shed came today & I am one happy camper! 

   

Now I can take down the tent that holds the stuff that will go 

into the new shed; once I get all the stuff into it. Of course, this 

will mean that one of my cars has priority over the available 

space. I guess that is what I will be doing this weekend. 

This time of the year is a busy one for the MGCCCJC with the 

FAMOUS HALLOWEEN RALLY & the HOLIDAY PARTY on 

the horizon. 

Charlie & I have been over the rally route a couple of times 

and have come up with the simplest of questions for the 

participants to experience (HA!). The rally will take you from 

Morris County to Passaic County to Orange County, though 

Harriman State Park and back through Haverstraw, NY to 

Mahwah, NJ to the Mason Jar Restaurant for a lunch, where 

Charlie and I will provide the answers to all those simple 

questions. The entire trip will be 63.8 miles long and should 

take you about 3 1/2 hours to complete.  

We will meet at the Dunkin Donuts on Main Street in Butler, 

NJ around 9:30 AM on October 24
th
, with the first cars off at 

9:45 or so. Lunch will be around 1:30PM. We welcome all who 

want to participate. You will not need a MG to be part of the 

fun.  If you want to just come for a nice ride, that is OK too. If 

you prefer to just come to the luncheon, we welcome that as 

well. Please remember this is a rain or shine event. 

PLEASE SEND ME AN RSVP FOR THE RALLY (WITH THE 

NUMBER ATTENDING) AS I NEED A COUNT FOR THE 

RESTAURANT. THANK YOU.       

 Following very closely after the rally is the HOLIDAY PARTY 

held at the Brownstone in Patterson, NJ. Please see Charlieôs 

notice in this Meshing Gears for more info on that topic. 

 Janet & I attended two great car shows recently. The first was 

the Brits at the Beach in downtown Victorian Ocean Grove, 

NJ. I must say that the weather was perfect, and the show 

was one of the best they have had to date. There were 4 

MGCôs at this show, go figure! Plus they had two new 

Bentleys Sedans for sale. If you missed this one, try to make it 

next year. It is held in mid September and is one not to miss. 

The second show was Fallfest on the next day. Yes, two in 

one weekend. This show has had itôs ups and downs over the 

past several years; however, I must say that they have gotten 

their act together. This show was held in Summit, NJ on the 

main streets. It was held in conjunction with an American 

heavy metal car show from the 50ôs and up. Putting these 

shows together was just a great idea.  

Many people and a lot of children were present.  Many of the 

kids wanted to know if they could ride on the shelf of my MG 

roadster. My reply was that we used to do it, but this would 

not be allowed today, with all the safety requirements now. I 

got many blank stares, but I am used to that. 

Well, thatôs all for now, Nanu Nanu! 

Gary Perrault 

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 
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CLUB MEETING AGENDA  

New Publishing Schedule for Meshing Gears  

 

With this issue, Meshing Gears is now being 

published at the beginning of each month, instead of 

at the middle or the end.  This will allow us to inform 

you of upcoming events at the start of each month, 

and help you plan to participate.  Most publications 

and club newsletters follow this schedule.  I will do 

my best to keep to it.   

 

One of the challenges of driving our classic cars is 

the unexpected mechanical problems that surprise 

us while we are out enjoying them. 

  

Last Saturday night, on the way home from the 

charming ñBrits at the Beachò show in the Victorian 

town of Ocean Grove, NJ, I pulled my Jaguar into a 

parking space at The Fireplace restaurant about a 

mile from home.  As I went to shift the transmission 

into neutral from second, the shift lever went limp.  

Whatever connected the lever to the transmission 

shifting mechanism apparently disconnected.  

Fortunately, I was able to roll the car back out of the 

space, and drive it home slowly in second gear.  

 

The next day, after exposing the shifting mechanism, 

I discovered that the ball joint anchoring the lever on 

the top of the transmission had slipped out of its 

mounting.  This was a brand-new five-speed 

transmission installed when the engine was rebuilt 

last winter, with only 1,200 miles of driving.    

 

 What had caused the shifting mechanism to fail, and 

would the transmission and engine have to be 

removed from the car again to repair it?  

(to be continuedé)   Rich Breton 

Note from the Editor  

October Guest Speakers  

 

As our cars age, so do we.  Thus, we're always 
trying to anticipate and prepare to handle the 
unexpected. Sometimes the unexpected arrives 
sooner than we think, and amounts to more than 
we  have anticipated. In many ways, owning our 
cars mimics situations like those we may face in 
life - be it retirement, health care funding, or 
preparing for the unexpected in our future.   

 

After attending an enlightening seminar with my 
wife regarding the above and with the approval 
of our current MG Club leadership, we will have 
an interesting presentation at our October club 
meeting.  Our own Nick O'Donohue has 
arranged for some experts to share their 

knowledge and expertise in wise retirement 
strategies and decisions.  They will be speaking 
to us about preparing for the unexpected which 
is bound to occur in life, and how we may better 
prepare for these circumstances. 

 

You will receive a separate email describing this 
presentation.  Don't miss out on this valuable 
learning experience! 

Steve Gastwirth 

 

Annual Cecil Kimber Run - Oct. 18 

Contact Richard Miller to participate in a 

beautiful fall back roads tour!  See the following 

page for details. 
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UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 


